
DO YOU OWN A PRE-2002  
CONFINED FEEDING  
OPERATION?
REQUEST A FORMAL GRANDFATHERING  
TO PROTECT YOUR OPERATION’S FUTURE

Did your operation exist, or was it permitted by the county, before the Agricultural Operation  
Practices Act (AOPA) came into effect on January 1, 2002? If so, now is the time to request a 
formal grandfathering determination from the Natural Resources Conservation Board (NRCB).

If you ever need to sell, refinance, or expand your operation, buyers or bankers will likely  
require documentation from the NRCB of your permitted capacity. Requesting a formal 
grandfathering determination now will allow you to start the process to obtain the 
documentation on your own terms and on your own schedule, instead of scrambling when  
you discover you need that piece of paper.

You may be operating at a different capacity than on January 1, 2002. Requesting a formal 
grandfathering determination now will clarify the livestock type and capacity for which you  
are grandfathered.

It’s getting more difficult to find records from more than 20 years ago that prove the  
existence and capacity of your operation in 2002. Requesting a formal grandfathering 
determination now will allow you to start the process before more time passes and  
it gets even harder to find records.

The NRCB has dedicated resources in place until June 2025 to assist with your grandfathering 
determination requests. Requesting a formal grandfathering determination now, while these 
resources are available, will help reduce the time it takes to complete the process. Without 
these dedicated resources a formal grandfathering determination can take up to eight months.

HERE’S WHY:



Contact your local NRCB field office, send us an email,  
or check our website:

Morinville 780-939-1212

Red Deer 403-340-5241

Lethbridge 403-381-5166

(Dial 310-0000 to be connected toll free)

info@nrcb.ca   
www.nrcb.ca

Questions?  
Want to  
get started?


